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Dear Friend of the Peak --  

 
Some things change, and some things stay the same. One big change recently that 
you're probably already aware of is that the Incline is now legal. It took many in-
terested individuals and organizations working together, including Incline Friends, 
Colorado Springs, Manitou Springs, CS and MS Parks departments, the Cog 
Railway, CS Utilities, U.S. Forest Service, and even, as Scott Hente remarked, the 
U.S. Congress and President Obama. Congratulations and thank you to all the 
dedicated people who made that happen. Parking is still an issue, but Manitou 
Springs is implementing new parking programs this year, though they cannot cre-
ate space for parking out of thin air. The $5 daily fee in the Barr trailhead lot is-
n't new, but when you pay it you can know that it goes to a good cause. Parking 
fees from the Barr lot go toward work on the Incline, Barr Trail, the Barr trail-
head parking lot, and parking in the area. Manitou is planning a free shuttle this 
summer from May 19 to Sept 7. They're leasing the lot behind Tajine Alami, 10 Old 
Man's Trail, on the east side of Memorial Park in Manitou Springs, where people 
can park for free. The shuttle will run 6 a.m. to 6 p.m., every 20 minutes before 
10 a.m., every 30 minutes after that, with 11 stops, and will take you up Ruxton to 
the Iron Spring Chateau. 30 minutes might seem like a while to wait, but you can 
always start walking and catch it at the next stop.  From the schedule, it looks like 
the ride from the parking lot to Iron Spring Chateau will be 10 to 12 minutes, and 
2 minutes shorter back down (that climb up Ruxton must affect even the buses). 
Manitou will work with residents to decide on parking programs for their neigh-
borhood. For Ruxton Avenue, the Incline Plan included parking for residents and 
paid parking, trying to strike the difficult balance between all the competing inter-
ests. It's interesting reading old Friends of the Peak newsletters, from around 
2002, with articles from then FOTP board member Matt Carpenter about the 
problems with so many people hiking the Incline, about efforts to make it legal, 
and about the parking difficulties. Some things change; some things stay the 
same. 

 
Another change is the FOTP web site, www.fotp.com. If you haven't been there re-
cently, you should check it out. We have a new web site design. As usual, the web 
site has information on this year's projects. It also now has information and some 
links for some of the trails that Friends of the Peak has worked on over the years, 
and history article by FOTP board member Eric Swab. Find out about crew leader 
training this year or what might be in store for Barr Trail. Eric has put a lot of 
effort into the new web site --  thank you, Eric. 

One thing that hasn't changed is that we need you. Pikes Peak needs you. The 
trails get a lot of use, which is good, but then they also need work. Barr Trail, as 
always, needs work. We plan several projects there. Other trails we plan to work on 
this year include Seven Bridges, Elk Park, the Mason Trail on South Slope, and 
the Crags route through Devil's Playground to the summit. Volunteering is one 
way to give back to the mountain. 

You might also notice a change in the name at the bottom of this page. Mike Cot-
ter had some changes in his job and no longer had the time necessary to be on 
the board. So FOTP elected a new president and other officers. I like to describe 
my start with Friends of the Peak by saying that my husband, kids, and I volun-
teered on our first project with Friends of the Peak the day that the Hayman fire 
started. I've been active since then in various roles. Thanks are due Mike for his 
dedication to Friends of the Peak, handling a myriad of assorted tasks as presi-
dent, crew leader, project coordinator, database manager, training instructor, and 
chief cook and bottle washer. Thank you, Mike. Thank you, too, to all of you who 
have helped Pikes Peak in one way or another. We hope you stay involved. Check 
out our projects page on the web site. If you haven't volunteered yet, maybe this is 
the year that something will fit your schedule and your interests. We don't need 
just trail volunteers. We could also use someone to help with marketing, commu-
nications, public relations, ... simply getting the word out. If trail work isn't for 
you, you can still help. We need you. We need everyone who loves Pikes Peak.  

Thank you. Hope to see you out on the Peak. 

Carol Beckman 

We are very grateful for everyone who volunteered in 2012. This inlcudes those 
listed below who served on projects organized by FOTP, as well as those people 
who volunteered for the May 12 project for the Incline and the August 11- 12 pro-
ject on South Slope. These were joint projects with Colorado Springs Parks and 
Rec, Incline Friends, and other concerned groups for the Incline project and with 
VOC on South Slope. Friends of the Peak was a partner on these projects, but not 
the main organizer, so we don't have a list of volunteers. So we cannot thank you 
by name, but we thank you just the same. 

 

For FOTP projects, the volunteers were: 

 

Gayle Allen 
Bill Beagle 

Carol Beckman 
Debbie Bibb 
Mark Bibb 
Tim Bixler 

Matthew Bolt 
Chuck Bowles 
Cindy Bowles 

Steve Bremner 
Ned Brush 
Greg Cichon 

Jeanne Cichon 
Calum Clark 
William Clark 
Michael Cotter 
Chris Cutting 

Mckinzie Daniels 
Greg Davies 
Jim Davies 

Daniel Downs 
Denise Downs 

Tim Figge 
Christy Fisher 
Bill Gardner 

Kara Goddard 
Gabriel Grommett 

William Hilton 
Jordan Hoffman 
Christel Hornstra 
Steve Jennings 

Mitchell McCarty 
Paul Mead 

Gary Michels 
Wynn Miller 
Jason Moore 
Tory Moore 
Tom Mowle 

Rachel Mustin 
Ann Nichols 

Cheyenne Nobrega 
Sean O'Donnell 
Herman Polich 
James Pratt 

Emily Quaranta 
Jack Ramsey 

Matthew Rasmussen 
Paul Rogers 

Donald Sanborn 
Haley Slack 

Jeanne Snow 
Tiana Snow 

Anne Stockelman 
Jim Strub 
Dan Stuart 
Eric Swab 

Jason Swaim 
Mark Szabo 

Douglas Thrower 
Christian VanTassel 

Brian VanValkenburg 
David Wallingford 

Steve Watz 
Darrell Weaver 

Stephanie Wiecks 

 

 
 

We are very grateful to everyone who supported 
Friends of the Peak financially in 2012. 

 

Member ($10 to $34) 
Bartlow, Mr. & Mrs. William 

Blase, Lilly 
Eaton, Cathie & Robert 
Johnsn, Bob & Connie 

Montgomery, Robert, Deb, & Meghan 
Mundy, Cathy 

Risinger, Vance 

 

Sponsor ($35 to $99) 
Bunch, Bob & Large, Bette 
Cinnamon, Tom & Martie 

Colonnieves, Felix 
Donachy, Chuck & Carol 

Gerber, Ann 
Kemmerer, Dale 

Oliver, Bill 
 

Alpine Zone Supporters ($100 to $499) 
Battersby, Dick & Barbara 

Han, Anne 
Mattingly, Chris 

Strub, Jim 
Incline Friends 

Mountain Chalet 
Saturday Knights 

Barr Trail Donation Tube 

 

Summit Level Supporters ($500 and up) 
Manitou Springs 

Pikes Peak Marathon 
T. Rowe Price 

 

A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL! 

Join us by emailing to info@fotp.com 
or by clicking on paypal 

or by mailing your check to 
P.O.Box 2494, Colorado Springs CO 80901 

Friends of The Peak (FOTP) was organized in 1995 to ensure sound stewardship of 
Pikes Peak. We are dedicated to protecting, restoring and appreciating Pikes Peak. We 
work with the US Forest Service, Colorado Springs Utilities, Springs Parks and Rec, the 
Pikes Peak Highway, and El Paso County Parks. 

We have built sediment- trapping devices, restored native alpine tundra, built new trail, 
and regularly restore existing trail on the Pikes Peak massif. We sponsor seminars and 
field trips on items of interest on and around Pikes Peak. 

One of our highest priorities is the Ring the Peak trail, which is intended to completely 
circle the mountain. About 90% of the Ring system now exists, including the connecting 
segments built and maintained by FOTP. Only a few more connecting pieces are needed, 
notably the southwest segment and the Ute Pass segment. We are working toward clos-
ing all the gaps. 

With the opening of the South Slope Watershed, FOTP has recently completed a lot of 
new trail along the McReynolds and Mason Reservoirs. This has been a joyful project, 
long hoped for by many. 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORSBOARD OF DIRECTORSBOARD OF DIRECTORS   
Carol Beckman, President 
Paul Mead, Vice President 
Steve Bremner, Secretary 

Brian VanValkenburg, Treasurer 
Eric Swab, Website and Historian 

Jim Strub, Newsletter 

http://www.fotp.com/
http://www.fotp.com/7-events/projects
http://www.fotp.com/8-trails/fotp-trails
http://www.fotp.com/library/History/Manitou_Incline_Timeline.pdf
http://www.fotp.com/crewleader
http://www.fotp.com/crewleader
http://www.fotp.com/barrtrail
mailto:info@fotp.com
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=9G3AYJF9KYW4E

